WERRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 3rd October 2016 at 7:00pm

Members 7 Quorum 3

Present: Mr David Bennett (Chairman), Mrs Ann Dennis (Parish Clerk) **Parish Councillors** — Mrs J. Walters, Mr. J. Dennis, Mr P. Ellacott.

Apologies: Ward Councillor Mr Adam Paynter,

Councillors Mr E. Bailey, Mr P. Hawke, Mrs H. Price

16.072 Minutes of previous meeting held on September 12th 2016 - These were approved and signed

16.073 Matters arising - Overhanging vegetation - Cllr. Dennis spoke with the owner and some of the growth has been cut back and the owner was quite happy to allow work to be done.

Parking – an article was placed in the newsletter. The white van that was causing concern was moved before a letter was sent to the owner.

16.074 Declarations of interest - None

16.075 Public Participation - 5 residents present. Mr C. Hill spoke about his situation and with regard to the general parking issue in Yeolmbridge. He gave his thoughts about how to resolve the situation. This promoted discussion with many options being thought about. One of the points was there the possibility of resident only parking, but it was identified that residents currently are not using their own designated spaces attached to their homes. Highways are to be contacted to see what the possibilities might be.

Mr I. Vickers spoke about his concerns with the speeding issue in the Langdon Cross area. Also the top dressing is extremely noisy, possible request for tarmac next time which would be quieter.

16.076 Neighbourhood Plan - There had been a meeting in the previous week to identify the next steps. There are 3 groups of people working on the main points that need to be developed for progression to be made.

16.077 Planning – PA16/08655 work on trees affecting Wringsdown Oaks. No objections
16.078 Network Meeting report – Cllr. Bennett gave a report on the meeting. The main emphasis being the Health Centre. Final planning approval should be at the end of the month. 18 - 22months to finish. 17 new car parking spaces. New minor surgery unit but major difficulty to employ more doctors. 22 non medical staff employed.

16.079 - Finance - The following cheques were agreed and signed.

- a) cheque to clerk for £18.00 for newsletter
- b) cheque to Cllr. Dennis for £ 7.14 for sand bags
- c) It was decided that there was no need to have a DIY firm account as infrequent use and the current system is adequate.

The current balance after the cheques is £5403.48

16.080 Correspondence - Details of the items were given in a list to the councillors many having been emails forwarded by the clerk.

There was a discussion about the LMP maintenance contract and what it would involve. Further investigation to be made and a decision would take place at the next meeting.

16.081 The next meeting will be on the 7th November 2016 at 7:00pm

Page 1 of 2

De Benne 1/11/16

Yeolmbridge to be dug out. AOB A request was made that the clerk contact highways to have the ditch near Sanstone in

The meeting was dosed at 8:12pm

91/11/L AMMS) (